


 
45 Petworth Road 

Haslemere 
GU27 2HZ 

The Planning Officer 
Waverley Borough Council 
Western Planning Committee 
BY EMAIL 
 

8 February 2021 
 

Dear Sir 
 
Land at Edgecombe, 10 Hill Road (WA/2020/2062) - Objection 
 
The Haslemere Society wishes to object to application WA/2020/2062 on the grounds that 
the proposed development is inappropriate for the site. 
 
1. The applicant accepts that the majority of buildings in the immediate vicinity of the site 

are traditional in design and that the proposed design is a deviation from the vernacular 
but argues that it nonetheless “does not appear incongruous”.  We disagree.  In our 
view, the property would stand out as markedly different to the other dwellings in the 
area in a way that would not be at all sympathetic to the local character and history of 
that part of the town.  Contrary to the applicant’s assertion that “there is no prevailing 
architectural style in the area” it is, in fact, well-known for the number of properties 
designed by Hutchinson and has an unusual degree of homogeneity.  Although there is a 
range of styles, these are all traditional and the proposed design falls clearly outside the 
range.  We therefore consider that the application contravenes both NPPF Paragraph 
127 and the Haslemere Design Statement requirement for designs to complement the 
local vernacular style in various ways, including matching local materials, and to relate to 
their sites and surroundings. 
 

2. We note that the application describes the design as “exemplary”.  It is inevitable, of 
course, that the applicant should so describe it, but this is a matter of personal taste and 
not relevant here.  We emphasise that our objection is not to modern design per se but 
to the use of a contemporary design on this site.  If, by “exemplary” the applicant means 
something more than that they find it attractive then evidence should be provided to 
support that contention. 

 
3. Nor should the assertion that the property would be “barely discernible” in the street 

scene carry any weight.  The applicant’s own drawings show that the property will stand 
out strongly from College Hill and in any case the trees and hedges which would partly 
screen the property from other angles are not protected and could be removed by the 
owner at any time.  Indeed, some of the trees on site have recently been felled, 
apparently since the application was made, which rather undermines the reassurances 
given in it.   






